
Inside . . .  
 

2 - Mission News 
3 - Church News 
4 - Cook’s Corner 
5 - Prayer Calendar 
6 - Church Calendar 
7 - Worship Volunteer 

Schedule 
8 - December Birthdays,            
      Finances 

This fall’s Conversation with God 
was all about prayer. We looked 
at Scriptures involving prayers 
when in trouble, prayers of   
gratitude, what we can pray 
about (anything), and how to  
allow prayer to decrease our 
anxiety. When it comes right 
down to it, prayer is a major 
part of the Christian faith.  
 
Prayer reflects intimacy and 
love. Think of the very best, 
most rewarding relationship you 
have. Isn’t that good relation-
ship one in which you can be 
totally honest, and you feel safe 
doing so? We may not even 
agree with that person all the 
time—but we can talk about it. 
God gives us the opportunity to 
have that kind of relationship 
with Him through prayer.  

 
We can talk to God because we 
are God’s beloved. So the door 
is open at all times. When 
something is overwhelming you, 
lay it out to God. If you want to 
take on a new challenge, ask 
God for help. If you are strug-
gling with something sinful, ask 
God to give you victory. If you 
need to forgive, ask Jesus to 
show you how. If God seems 
too big, talk to Jesus or the Holy 
Spirit. Sit in your favorite room. 
Envision Jesus there, like the 
man in the picture in my office. 

Tell Him what is on your mind 
and feel the love and attention 
that the Father, Son, and Spirit 
wish to lavish upon you. You  
belong to Jesus as a marriage 
partner. Lean on the loyalty God 
has toward you. Be loyal back. 

 
At this very special time of year, 
God’s love is tangibly expressed 
so that we can see it most  
clearly. Let that expression of 
God’s best gift (Jesus) motivate 
you to gratitude and trust. You 
are not going through a single 
day alone. There is nothing in 
your life that is too big for your 
loving heavenly Father and His 
faithful Messiah to handle.  
Prayer will change you. So get 
going! Unpack the best gift. It 
belongs to you.  

 
  Merry Christmas! 
 
  Pastor Ginger  
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From your Pastor, Dr. Hertenstein 



Mission News   

 

November 2015, little city in East Asia 
 
Dear friends at FPCD, 
 
We hope that this finds you well and rejoicing in all of God’s daily goodnesses. Thank you for your faith-
ful and continued partnership with us over the years. God has been active in the “Zee” mountains around 
us as well as in our own hearts. 
 
The Zee church continues to grow, now reaching out to people around them and telling them stories 
about God. Our kids too are deepening and growing up. They are all in high school now (homeschooled): 
Dale is a senior, Eva, a junior and Andrew Gary, a freshman. We are thankful for so many things. Here are 
some: 

 A box of apples from a friendly neighbor 

 The easy camaraderie of Dale and his dad, trouble shooting computer problems over the dinner table 

 The sunrise from behind the mountains out our windows 

 Energy and interesting work to do  

 Gary’s kindness towards his mother 

 Dennis thoughtfully remembering to pick up eggs we need 

 A visa granted for another year 

 Evelyn playing piano to accompany our family devotions 

 Sitting under good teaching by a Zee brother Sunday mornings 

 God’s presence with me so that I am never alone 
 
Please remember the Zee, that the church leaders would continue to walk uprightly, humbly and care for 
the flock under them. Ask too for endurance and confidence as the Zee believers choose to live according 
to God’s values which often are in opposition to the culture around them. An especially challenging as-
pect is marriage patterns. And pray for our family as well. Ask that Dale and Eva would have peaceful 
hearts to hear God’s voice as they choose a new road ahead away from us (College? GAP year? Work? 
Where?), and that Dennis and I would have grace as we shepherd our kids into adulthood, knowing that 
they don’t belong to us but are in Father’s hands. 
 
Under the Mercy, 
 
Dennis and Susan Walters 

 
 

The Epistle 2 

Pictures of our family taken from the roof of our building. 



Enjoy hot chocolate & fellowship, watch and 
listen to the story of the Nativity! 

The Epistle 3 Church News 

Duncanville Outreach Ministry (DOM) Fundraiser Results 
 

As our fundraising efforts for Duncanville Outreach Ministry came to a close on November 15, Pastor Ginger happily shared with 
us that we received almost $60,000 for the DOM.  Anita Davis later shared with us that that number rose to a little over $70,000.  
 
Here is an excerpt from Pastor Ginger’s update: 
 
“I can’t help but remember our Community Conversations; about how Nehemiah’s rebuilding his city included caring about the 
needs of the poor. You have rallied to the call! Your generous care will be felt throughout this community, especially during this 
holiday season. What a blessing for our citizens who are in need. 
 
Thank you to everyone who gave, and to Anita Davis who joined me in this effort. I applaud her desire to “feed people” (and so 
much more!), and her skill at carrying it out. Your support makes it possible.” 
 
 
God is good, all the time! 



The Epistle 4 

Cook’s Corner 
 

Reindeer Cookies 
Just in time for the holidays, these cookies can also be made with other 
cookie recipes such as sugar cookie or gingerbread. 
 

 
3/4 cup peanut butter 
1 1/4 cup firmly packed brown 
sugar 
1/2 cup shortening 
3 tablespoons milk 
1 tablespoon vanilla 
1 egg 
1 3/4 cup all-purpose flour 
3/4 teaspoon baking soda 
3/4 teaspoon salt 
Chocolate-covered (or plain) 
mini pretzels 
Mini brown M&Ms 
Regular-size red M&Ms 

 
Preheat oven to 375°F. 
 
Combine brown sugar, peanut butter, shortening, milk, and vanilla in 
large bowl. Beat at medium speed until well blended. Add egg; beat until 
just blended. 
 
In a separate bowl, combine flour, baking soda, and salt. Add to creamed 
mixture at low speed. Mix just until blended. 
 
Form dough into 1-inch balls. Shape each ball into a reindeer face by first 
pinching the bottom of the ball slightly to form a point, then gently flat-
ten with your hand. Grease the cookie sheet and space the cookies about 
2 inches apart. Bake for 7 to 8 minutes, until set or just beginning to 
brown.  
 
Remove cookies from the oven and immediately (and gently) press two 
mini pretzels into the tops of the cookies for the reindeer's antlers. Press 
two mini brown M&Ms in for the eyes and one red M&M for the nose (or 
any other color you choose).  
 
Allow to cool 2 minutes on the baking sheet and then transfer to a wire 
rack or paper towel to cool completely.  
 
Makes about 40 reindeer cookies. 



The Epistle 5 



The Epistle 6 



The Epistle 7 

WORSHIP VOLUNTEER SCHEDULE  

December 2015 

10:30 A.M. SERVICE 

 
December 6  
Greeters: Eddie Cowand, Doris Metzger 
Ushers:  Irving Kezar, Albert Teel 
Nursery Overseer: Anna Murphy 

Tellers:  Darrell Ingram, Leo Skinner 
Communion Servers:  Adelmo Ruiz, Erin McGinnis 
  Jack Pegues, Doris Metzger 
  Leo Skinner, Jocelyn Bolles 
 

December 13    
Greeters: Vanessa Cordova, Jason Cordova 
Ushers: Eddie Cowand, Dub Guthrie 
Nursery Overseer: Susan Murphy 

Tellers: Lori Glover, Brenda Everett 
 

December 20  
Greeters: Adelmo & Edelmira Ruiz 
Ushers: Irving Kezar, Jack Pegues 
Nursery Overseer: Erin McGinnis  
Tellers: Teresa Reed, Joan Brown 

   

December 27    
Greeters: Billie Cowand, Leo Skinner 
Ushers: Dub Guthrie, Jack Pegues 
Nursery Overseer: Darlene Cowand 
Tellers: Jocelyn Bolles, Margaret Lewis   
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RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 
 
 
SUNDAY SCHEDULE 
 
Christian Education   —   9:15 a.m. 
Worship Service   — 10:30 a.m. 
 
 
WEDNESDAY SCHEDULE 
 
Youth Group               —  6:00 p.m. 
 
 
 

December Birthdays 
If we’ve missed your birthday and you would like us 

to include it in this “birthday” section of the      
newsletter, please contact us at (972) 298-3043 or 

info@fpcd.org. Thank you.     

2015 MINISTRY RECEIPTS UPDATE  
 
                                       Receipts      Expenditures 
 
October $13,197           $22,837 
 
Jan - Oct 2015  $190,696         $186,929 

 
 
 
 

Darrell Ingram, December 4  

Eddie Everett, December 21  

Valerie Cordova, December 22  

Dean Hertenstein, December 22  

Betty Jespersen, December 24  

 

Darlene Cowand, December 25  

Joan Brown, December 26  

Lucy Russell, December 26  

Janet Stahl, December 28  

 


